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Hello Everyone,

We have had another really interesting year with many events being held throughout the Region in most of the Areas.  We attended Countrytastic in April, the day that is dedicated to introducing children between the ages of three and twelve to life in the country.  We also ran our usual stand at the Malvern Autumn Show, this being our 23rd year of attendance, where we won the 2nd place award for the presentation of our stand.  Many thanks to all our members who contributed to these two days – they are a wonderful way to ensure members of the public get to see donkeys.
There were many special religious events throughout the Region attended by our donkeys including a Mothering Day service, a Passion Play, a commemorative service, wonderful Noah’s Ark services including one in Pershore Abbey, and services in Hereford Cathedral.  Donkeys have also been visiting schools and Care Homes and donkey owners have welcomed elderly visitors and children to visit their donkeys at home.  A Summer Fete was held by Janet Parsons near Bristol with a large donation being sent to a donkey charity in India.  Jean Fooks continues with her amazing calendar of events, also near Bristol and Sheila Bell again hosted her lovely Herefordshire Luncheon in July.
We have held Instruction and Demonstration days in the art of harnessing and driving donkeys with Angela Scales sharing her considerable knowledge with us.  The Equine Dental Technicians again visited our Region and worked on several donkeys and mules.  We joined in with two days organised by the Hereford Driving Society, a small show and an agility day, and were made to feel very welcome.  Not one horse or pony was disturbed by the donkeys’ presence and it is hoped we will be invited to attend more events.

In Oxfordshire Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary has had a very important addition to their facilities – they now have an excellent operating room which veterinary surgeons can use to treat Sanctuary donkeys, plus visiting donkeys and small ponies.  
Jan Bollington, a volunteer from the Donkey Sanctuary, has given us several very interesting talks about her work with the people and donkeys in the Brick Kilns in India.  We have also held several Webster Walks, raising funds for the Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary in Cornwall.  These have all been well attended and greatly enjoyed by donkeys and people. We will be organising more in 2019 when we will be raising money to help equip the new Island Farm Donkey Hospital. 

A Donkey Breed Society Test Day was held in Herefordshire, examined by Anna Turner, with three people gaining their Bronze Certificates.  Many donkeys in the Region are in the Active Donkey Award Scheme working towards the rosettes and awards and having a great deal of enjoyment.  More information about the ADA Scheme can be found in the 2018 Donkey Magazine.  A very interesting day was hosted by Stephanie Clark when a Reiki practitioner informed us about the effects Reiki can have on people and animals, followed by demonstrations on Stephanie’s two donkeys.
On the 2nd December we held our West Region Meeting followed by the Christmas Party Get-together near Stratford on Avon.  Minutes of the Meeting, plus a copy of the Financial Report from our Secretary, Eileen Parker will be available on request.  I am very pleased to say that the Special Donkey Cup Award for 2018 was presented to Anna Turner’s donkey, Henry Redfers.  Over the past 20 years Henry has attended parades, joined in sponsored walks for donkey related charities and raised funds for the Sue Pike Equine and Animal Rescue (SPEAR).  He has frequently attended the Malvern Autumn Show and is a wonderful ambassador for donkeys and the Donkey Breed Society.  
A new award presented this year at the Christmas Lunch was the Gofer Trophy.  Behind almost every donkey owner we can find someone who willingly gives help and encouragement, filling in on many tasks required in the care, showing and driving of donkeys.  These people are often unsung heroes and are indispensible.  The first person to be awarded this award was Peter Scales in recognition of the many years he has supported his wife, Angela, in all things related to their donkeys.
Events in 2019:

3rd March:   Judy Lane is organising a Fun Day with Donkeys, for those who would like experience with in-hand, long-reining and/or driving at Brook Stud, Grittenham, Wiltshire SN15 4JY.  Covered school and plenty of parking for cars and trailers etc.  Bring your own donkeys if you wish.  Please let Judy know if you are hoping to participate on this day so that she can plan the activities.  Please also contact Judy (contact details above) for further information and directions to venue.
18.04.19:   Countrytastic, Malvern Showgrounds.  Contact Claire if you would like to help.
May:   Equine Dental Technicians visit the Region – date to be decided.
14 -16th June:  Three Counties Show, Malvern.
August: Donkey Breed Society Championship Show, Moreton Morrel, Warwickshire.

28-29th September:  Malvern Autumn Show.  Please contact Claire if you would like to assist.
6th October:  International Day of the Donkey Celebration – Venue and activity to be decided.
November:  Donkey Breed Society Annual General Meeting – Located in the South Region
1st December:  West Regional Meeting followed by the Christmas Lunch and Get-together, to be held near Upton on Severn, Worcestershire.
Everyone is welcome to attend these events and please bring any friends and relatives with you.  There will be a lot more going on, including Webster Walks and Information and Instruction days, plus coffee mornings and informal get-togethers and Shows.  For up-to-date information please check the DBS website: www.donkeybreedsociety.co.uk and go to Our Charity then scroll down to West. Also you could go to our local Face book site – Donkey Breed Society/West Region.  You are also welcome to contact any of the Area Representatives or myself at any time – we’d love to hear from you.  Ideas for activities and offers of venues always welcome and we’re always hear to help if you need us.
Best wishes to everyone for a happy Christmas and a happy and healthy year for you and your donkeys to follow in 2019,
Anna, Deirdre, Janet, John, Judy, Lucy, Rochelle,

Sheila, Shoshana, Stephanie and Claire.
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